Justification for Replacing the Physics Instructor Position
With the retirement of Gary Hannington at the end of the spring semester, the Science Department requests permission to advertise the vacancy this winter with a fall 2017 start.  Gary has been teaching courses in a wide range of prefixes including AST, CHEM, PHYS, INT and AMS.  These courses are either general education classes or required for CTE, BAS, BA-NR or BS-BIOL programs and degrees.  Over the past four semesters, Gary has averaged 41.7 FTE.  Without Dr. Hannington, the Science Department lacks both the expertise and personnel to teach the physical science load.  We respectfully request that Department Chairs approve this request.
